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Approved: March 26, 2012 

 (Date) 

MINUTES OF THE SENATE TRANSPORTATION COMMITTEE 

The meeting was called to order by Chairperson Dwayne Umbarger at 5:20 p.m. on Monday, 

March 19, 2012, outside the Senate chamber on the third floor of the Capitol. 

 

All members were present except: 

Kelly Kultala - excused 

Les Donovan - excused 

Terrie Huntington - excused 

Vicki Schmidt - excused 

 

Committee staff present: 

Daniel Yoza, Office of the Revisor of Statutes 

Scott Wells, Office of the Revisor of Statutes 

Jill Shelley, Kansas Legislative Research Department 

Laura Jurgensen, Kansas Legislative Research Department 

Jane Wentz, Committee Assistant 

 

Conferees appearing before the Committee: 

None 

 

Others in attendance: 

Lindsey Douglas, Chief of Governmental Affairs, Kansas Department of 

Transportation 

 

SB 151–Highway advertising; permitting spot zoning 

The Chairperson called the meeting to order. At the request of the Chairperson, Daniel Yoza, 

Office of the Revisor of Statutes, stated that a hearing on SB 151 and testimony had been 

held on January 27, 2011, and additional testimony was heard on February 17, 2011. At that 

time, the Committee did not take any action due to concerns regarding potential loss of 

federal highway monies. The Chairperson recognized Lindsey Douglas, Chief of 

Governmental Affairs, Kansas Department of Transportation (KDOT). Ms. Douglas stated 
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the signage that would be permitted under the bill would not be in compliance with federal 

regulations; however, KDOT believes the federal government would issue a warning prior to 

any money being withheld and at that point any sign erected under the bill would need to be 

removed.  The Chairperson stated he would entertain a motion to work the bill. Senator 

Marshall made a motion to pass SB 151 favorably for passage. Senator Reitz seconded the 

motion, and the motion carried on a voice vote. 

 

The meeting was adjourned at 5:25 p.m. 

 


